## **BARROWBY PARISH COUNCIL**

Mrs L Neale, Assistant Clerk Field Cottage, Wycomb, Melton Mowbray, Leics, LE14 4QG Email: assistantclerk@barrowbyparishcouncil.org.uk Tel: 07734 967281

# MINUTES OF THE BARROWBY PAVILION COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 26<sup>th</sup> APRIL 2021, VIA ZOOM VIDEO CONFERENCE

#### PUBLIC FORUM (6.00pm):

No public present

**MEETING OPENED: 6.15pm** 

#### 1.. WELCOME REMARKS BY THE CHAIRMAN (21/01)

- 1.1 Chairman Councillor Brian Inglis welcomed members to the meeting and thanked them for their attendance. Those in attendance: Mr Milne, Mr Young, Mr Wise, Mr Blackwell, Councillor Lees, Mrs Neale (Assistant Clerk).
- APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE & REASONS GIVEN (21/02)
  - **2**.1 None.
- 3. TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATION IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE LOCALISM ACT 2011 (21/03)
  - **3.1** There were none.
- 4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES (21/04)
  - 4.1 The minutes of the Pavilion Committee meeting on 29<sup>th</sup> March 2021, having been proposed by Mr Wise seconded by Mr Milne, were agreed to be a true and accurate record and were passed by the Committee.
- 5. **CLERK'S REPORT (21/05)** 
  - 5.1 The Assistant Clerk updated on actions from last meeting.
- 6. USER GROUPS' REPORTS (21/06)
  - 6.1 Mr Young updated on the formal written agreement document for Barrowby Football Club. The final agreement was proposed by Mr Young and seconded by Mr Milne. All attendees supported and approved the agreement.
    - Action: Assistant Clerk to forward to Clerk for agreement from Parish Council.
  - 6.2 A representative from the football presented the proposal for the groundwork grant to the Parish Council who were all in agreement in principle. Two copies were signed by Councillor Inglis on behalf of the Parish Council and Lee Coulson on behalf of the Football Club. One copy sent with grant application and one copy for Pavilion files.
  - 6.3 Bingham Cricket Club
    - Further comments have been received back from BCC. The Pavilion Committee are happy with changing the wording to Senior team, but wish to keep the two year rolling term and not change it to a three year term.

Action: Assistant Clerk to confirm to BCC. Assistant Clerk also to ask BCC for named competent individuals that will use the Roller and Mower as these are owned by the Parish Council and also maintenance records for the last two years.

A quote has been received for replacement numbers for the cricket scoreboard at a cost of £333.00. This has not been budgeted for and as the hire price to the cricket club has been reduced from £50 a session to £30 a session this will not be possible at present. It was noted that the scoreboard has not been used in the past two years so is not a necessity.

Action: To be reviewed in October at next budget.

- 6.5 A complaint had been received from a resident regarding training goals without nets at the back of her garden and a number of other issues relating to the Low Field. The Football Club investigated the report of the goals being located outside her house. This event occurred during lockdown and therefore the Football Club was not training or playing and had not done so since the start of the lockdown in January. It appears that the goals had been moved by persons unknown and certainly people not associated with the football club. The Football Club attended and moved the goal posts. With regard to the use of pitches near to the properties, on training days and match days, due to the number of children who attend Barrowby FC all pitches need to be used. The comment regarding the position the road was noted, however, the decision on where the road was installed was a Parish Council decision at the time the Pavilion was built with no input from the Football Club. With regard to rubbish that accumulates near her garden the Parish Council does provide a litter picker but obviously does not go into residents gardens. The Low Field is a public area so it is difficult to manage 100% of the time. The Football Club are only there a small proportion of the whole week (Saturday and Sundays part days). It was noted that all of the issues have been discussed with the resident.
- There has been mention of anti-social behaviour at the Low Field. Training goals had been used, not by the football club, and nets fastened with plastic ties that had then been cut off and left on the ground, which could prove dangerous to dogs and wildlife and dog walkers had reported these concerns to the Parish Council. Also a number of beer cans and vodka bottles had appeared although they were near to the bins. Again this has all taken place during lockdown and as pointed out above difficult to manage as this is a public area and not in any way connected to the Football Club.
- 6.7 Minor Works RepairsMr Young gave an update on the minor works repair spreadsheet.

### **7. FINANCE REPORT (21/07)**

7.1 Recent Expenditure: Shutter repairs £492.00, New Key Safe £20, Removal of tyres £20, New Control Panel, Extra Detector, Lights, Bulbs, Tubes £755.40.

Action: Assistant Clerk to contact supplier to obtain guarantee for Control panel.

#### 8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING (21/08)

8.1 Monday 24<sup>th</sup> May 2021 6pm at The Pavilion

The Chairman closed the meeting at 7.00pm